Feb. 2018 301-773-8360



FOR YOUR INFORMATION

by Mayor Mike Callahan

Call 301-789-8009 to contact the Mayor. The Mayor's door at the Community Center is open to visitors on **Monday evenings** from 7:30 to 9:30 PM, except holidays or if otherwise posted.

Cheverly Sector Plan Map Amendment: Even though virtually everyone in town is already aware: "I am pleased to announce that the County Council rejected the Cheverly Sector Plan Map Amendment" preserving the green area near Magruder Springs. Outstanding!

Let me be clear, this would have never happened if not for the amazing support from our community. This is a fact! Never has a community had 10% of its population write a letter or postcard on a matter pending before the County Council. Never has a community of 6,300 people turned out over 250 people for a Public Hearing. These numbers are staggering, and the County Council took notice.

Special thanks to everyone who participated, and especially those who stayed home to watch family to allow others participate. As Jolene Ivey mentioned to me, "imagine if the Public Hearing was held in Cheverly?" Yup, we would've needed to hold the meeting on a ball field.

And once again, let me thank the ringleaders who worked their communication magic: Laila Riazi, Sheila Salo, Dan Smith, Joani and Gabe Horchler, Christal Surowicz and many others.

Hey Mike, Is the town still pursuing acquiring the County Land through the Surplus Property Process? Yes! While the urgency has changed, the town will still continue to pursue this property. The County Surplus Property process is an annual event that usually starts in early summer and ends in fall. We will monitor it carefully.

By the way, we always use the word "acquire" not "purchase". It is our goal to acquire the land but not spend a lot of money. Obviously, we'll have to wait and see how this goes.

NEW HOT TOPIC: ASSESSMENTS: Property Assessments are revised every three years in Maryland. New property assessments are based on recent home sales in the area and include all permitted improvements that have been performed on your home. "Comparable sales" are used to evaluate a home's value is selected based on: proximity, type of home, square footage, number of bed rooms, number of bathrooms, lot size, etc.

This process is automated, so it is possible that some assessments are low, some right on target and some might be high. Of course, the Tax Assessment office makes every attempt to be correct.

Mayor's FYI Continued...

In Prince George's County the average increase in property assessments was 17%, therefore it can be expected that the average increase in Cheverly's will be slightly higher based on the robust real estate market here. However, please understand that percentage increase is not something the Assessment Office considers in an appeal. The Assessment Office only considers comparable sales and of course they will deduct value for any defect in your home.

Should I File an Appeal to My Assessment? Yes! If you have questions about your assessment, please appeal. In speaking with the Assessment Office, they welcome appeals. Additionally, they will not raise your assessment if during the process they determine the assessment should be higher. (of course, they may during the next cycle three years later).

The Deadline for filing an appeal is February 12th, and all of the information needed to file can be found on the back of the Assessment document you received. However, the earlier you file the faster you can get information from the Assessment Office so please don't delay.

Where Can I Get More Information: I teamed up with Susan Pruden to host two public meetings regarding assessments during January. These meetings were well attended and there was much information gleaned from the Tax Assessors Office and your neighbors. Susan has captured all this information, including Sales Data for Cheverly, on her website. http://athomeincheverly.com/

Budget Season is Right around the Corner: Please no! Isn't budget season when the Mayor writes long winded articles about how Cheverly receives and spends money, while also droning on about budget strategies? Yup, it's that time! Good news though, I haven't had the time to begin documentation, so this update is brief.

All in all, the Town's financial condition continues to improve. The Town's Fund Balance increased by \$532K and now is at \$3,030K. This places Cheverly in a wonderful financial position and given the potential of land acquisition discussed above ensures our flexibility.

The \$532K net positive for FY17 was driven by increased revenues and continued flat year over year operating spending. Revenues increased by \$834K while expenses driven by capital expenditures grew by \$358K. Kudos continues go to our town staff who continually provide quality service while keeping operating costs constant.

What drove the increase in revenues? Your property taxes contributed only 15% of the increase (\$130K), the rest came from increased income taxes, increased hotel taxes, grants and other sources. This is great news, because as other sources of revenues continue to grow it relieves the pressure on your property taxes.

So yes, the Council will once again consider the Property Tax Rate in the upcoming year as well as ensure we retain funds in the Fund Balance to allow us the flexibility to meet our infrastructure needs.

A Trust Act for Cheverly: The Cheverly Town Council passed the Trust Act in their January 23rd Town meeting after months of deliberation. Passing the trust act seemed very natural for a Town that has been so incredibly supportive of the Syrian and Afghanistan refugee families during the past year. Cheverly has proven that the actions of our citizens reflect the inclusive values of our community. This legislation simply continues to reflect our values.

The Trust Act was introduced by Councilman Ivey and passed unanimously by the Town Council.

Speaking of the 2019 Budget Process: This is the time of year when the Town Council submits Infrastructure Projects to the Capital Improvement List for consideration during the 2019 Budget Process. If you have an idea that you would like considered, please send a note to your council person or the mayor or even both.





Message from the Chief Buddy Robshaw (policechief@cheverly-md.gov).

HOW DO YOU KNOW IF YOU

NEED A HOME SECURITY SURVEY? There are several physical and visual clues that you could lead you to discover if your home is susceptible to a breaking and entering (B&E) or related crime. If you answer no to any of the following questions, you might want to consider having the Cheverly Police conduct a free home security survey. Some of these clues are listed below, followed by a brief explanation of what you can do to reduce the likelihood your home would be targeted.

*Does your home have front and rear exterior lighting that is controlled by a photo-electric cell or similar device?

Lighting controlled by a photo-electric cell, as an add-on to an existing fixture or as part of a new one, ensures that exterior lighting illuminates your property automatically at dusk and turns off automatically at dawn. Exterior lighting is a positive deterrent against nighttime crime, especially lighting that can reach the distance to the curb. Daylight LED bulbs should be utilized from the front, because of its brightness and penetrating distance, and Soft White to the rear so as not to disturb neighbors. If you currently utilize motion-detector lighting, ensure that the span of detection is as great as possible and replace spotlight bulbs (traditionally found in these fixtures) with LED or fluorescent alternatives. In most cases, you do not need to hire an electrician to upgrade your lighting. The Department has several examples of these types of bulbs and alternatives and will display them to you during the home security survey.

*Are all exterior doors protected by deadbolts, with a strike plate secured to the door frame with 2 ½ to 3 inch course metal screws?

Take a moment to remove one of the screws attaching the dead-bolt strike plate (not the door knob latch plate) to the door frame. You might be surprised to find these screws are considerably shorter than 3 inches, and as a result, do not penetrate the framing of your home. Without this penetration, the door can be easily kicked open. Door kicks are the #1 method of entry into Cheverly homes. If the strike plate is not attached with long screws, replace this plate with a larger model that also includes a metal pocket the deadbolt sits it when the door is locked. This metal pocket may also contain a separate screw hole making the attachment of this type of strike plate easier and stronger. The Department has several examples of these types of plates and will display them to you during the home security survey.

Future Newsletters will address windows, interior lighting, interior locks or inexpensive alternatives, protecting a garage, and using every day and readily available household items to deter criminal activity. If you have any questions about these clues or any others, please feel free to call me at 301-341-1055.

TOWN MEETINGS & WORKSESSIONS

Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted

ACTIONS TAKEN

Town Meeting - January 11, 2018

- ☐ CM Ivey make a motion to adopt O-1-18 Non Intervention Act for Cheverly. Seconded CM MacKenzie. Approved 6-0.
- ☐ CM Riazi a motion to amend the preamble. Seconded CM Ivey. Approved 6-0.

Work Session - January 25, 2018

- ☐ MOTION CM Eldridge to approve the request for a disabled parking designation. Seconded CM MacKenzie. Approved 6-0.
- ☐ MOTION CM Ivey to close the meeting to discuss a potential land purchase. Seconded CM Riazi. Approved 5-0. CM Garcia absent.
- ☐ MOTION CM Eldridge to open the meeting. Seconded CM MacKenize. Approved 5-0. CM Garcia absent.

TENTATIVE AGENDA

Town Meeting - February 8, 2018

Work Session - February 22, 2018

Cheverly Recreation Council

The February meeting Thursday 23rd at 7 p.m. in the conference room at the Town Building. The topic of discussion will be the April 7th Flea Market. Reservations start Monday, March 5th, tables are \$15. Call Barbara, 301-773-5883.

RECYCLING TOTALS - December 2017

Curb Recycling - 42.43 tons Electronic Recycling - 0 Appliances - 0





Picture above: Recognizing holiday decorating award winners. Mayor recognized Mr. Randal as the first place winner, who was present, and other winners.

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper February 13, 2018 5:30-7:30 PM

Fogle Hall @ Cheverly United Methodist Church







or by going online to https://tinyurl.com/Pancakes2018. Tickets available at the church on Sundays, at the door,

Cheverly Garden Club - It has been cold, and gardeners have been looking at calendars, garden catalogues, leafless trees and thinking SPRING. It is the anticipation that keeps us gardening. Be careful on the ice and snow for there is lots to do. Our January meeting allowed us to share "conversations with gardens" and it was fun. Our next meeting is February 18, 7:00PM CUMC 7th floor. We plan to have someone from the Chesapeake Bay Foundation. The Plant Sale in May is always on our minds and we plan to share some unusual plants for our buyers. We will have our Hosta, Lily, Vegetable and annuals, etc plus some new plantings for you to add to your gardens. If you are looking at crowded areas, we can help dig and pot and that way you are sharing with neighbors. Remember we can only donate with THE FUNDS we make from our May sale. March 10 is District 1 Awards presentation at the US National Arboretum. June, NCAGC, Inc is offering for \$550 a four-day bus trip to Newport, RI which will include the Newport Garden Show. Please check out neagardenclubs.org and you will find out more about our STATE and what is offered. Cheverly plans to visit the McWhorters Azalea garden near Gambrills this Spring and in May we are going back to Hillwood. More information will be in future newsletters. Restoring and Renewing Our Urban Landscapes is the focus of a Green Matters Symposium on Friday, February 23rd from 8:00 pm -4:00pm at Silver Spring Civic Center. Call Janet Senft at 301 962 1451 for information. GOLD STAR MOTHERS will be a focus in September and plans are to honor them. HELP us with names, contact a garden club member and the American Legion. WE WOULD LIKE TO SHARE OUR ACTIVITIES WITH YOU AND WE NEED YOU TO HELP US WITH YOUR IDEAS AND BEING PHYSICALLY PRESENT.

Cheverly Community Market 2018 Season Dates!

Shop local in Cheverly beginning June 2! Markets are every held every two weeks from 8 a.m. to Noon on Saturdays at the Cheverly Community Center.

Sign up to receive the Market's enewsletter---visit

www.cheverlycommunitymarket.org.

June 2

June 16

June 30

July 14

July 28

August 11

August 25

September 8

September 22

October 6

October 20

Holiday markets: November 17 December 8

Progressive Cheverly

Progressive Cheverly **Upcoming Forums**: Please joins us Thursday, February 1 for a roundtable discussion and dialogue about how to make Cheverly a truly multi-cultural community, one that is welcoming and open to all. What binds us together as a community, and how can we work to strengthen these bonds? Please come with your ideas and insights.

Following our successful January 26 legislative forum, we will be running a series of candidates' forums for the important 2018 Maryland and Prince George's County elections, starting Thursday, March 1, with the District 47A candidates for state senate and state delegate. Here is your chance to hear and meet the candidates who hope to represent us in Annapolis.

Both forums to be held at Hoyer Education Center, 2300 Belleview Ave, 7pm to 9pm. All are welcome.

Watch for notices of upcoming additional candidates' forums.

Woman's Club -

Next Meeting - Monday, February 12 at 7 p.m. at the Community Center.

Come One! Come All!

It takes a lot of people to make our community even more inclusive!

We're working towards the goal.

Be part of this movement.

<u>Peace Corner -</u> (from "Live Peace, Teach Peace by MJ & Jerry Park" - Mission: Answer violence with skills for peace / Teach peace at an early age and practice it at every age / Cultivate confidence to disarm within an experience of abundance, trust and compassion

Goals: Become aware of self and others as gifted and generous persons through playful and reflective activities / Appreciate individual and cultural differences / Acquire conflict prevention and resolution skills.

Save the date - Our annual Black History Celebration is on Sunday, March 4 at 4 p.m. at the American Legion. This event is open to individuals and families of all ages throughout town. Dinner will be served and a program will be presented.

COME TO OUR MONTHLY WORK PARTY!

On February 24 between 9 am and 1 pm, please join your friendly local environmental group, Friends of Lower Beaverdam Creek, at our monthly work party. It's at the usual time, between 9 am and noon.

We'll meet at the trail's Arbor Street entrance to remove ivy from trees. Directions: Starting at the Cheverly 7-11 store, drive one block north down Cheverly Ave. Make a right onto Arbor Street and go one long block until it dead-ends. On your right, you'll see the green-gate entrance to the trail. Or you can walk on the trail from Macgruder Spring just off Cheverly Ave to the Arbor Street green-gate on your left.

Tools, gloves, snacks, and water will be provided. As always, community service hours are available. For more information, contact Joani Horchler at cell 301-802-7445.

JOIN US FOR CHEVERLY'S SWEETHEART CHARITY BALL ON FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 9

Cheverly's own 6th Annual Sweetheart Charity Ball will be held on Friday, February 9 from 7 to 11 pm at Saint Ambrose Fannon Hall. This potluck dinner-dance features the wonderful music of Cheverly's own Dino Efantis and his wonderful band, with swing, samba, waltz and more! Tickets are \$25 each, and tables for 10 are \$200. For reservations, email Ilona Horchler at sweetheartcharityball@gmail.com Pay or donate online at www.razoo.com/us/story/5aiymf. For information, you may also call or text Joani Horchler at 301-802-7445. The Ball benefits FAIR Girls, which provides the only safe house specifically for female human trafficking survivors in the Washington, DC area. It also benefits St. Vincent de Paul, which serves needy people in our area with food and other assistance. At the Ball, you'll have the opportunity to purchase JewelGirls jewelry, made by the FAIR Girls, for your sweetheart. If you can't make it, donations made out to St. Ambrose Ladies of Charity are greatly appreciated.

Cheverly American Legion Family

The Cheverly American Legion Family is a vibrant and growing group of men and women who share an interest in supporting veterans, military service members and their families, youth, and our community.

The Cheverly American Legion will collect winter coats and blankets this year, to benefit veterans and veteran organizations. Items can be dropped off Tuesday through Sunday, between 4:30pm and 9:00pm. Through February.

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND! The 108 Music Series Presents Johnny Seaton and Bad Behavior – March 10th from 7:30pm to 10:30pm – Featuring the music of Elvis, Jerry Lee Lewis, Chuck Berry, Johnny Cash, Stray Cats and more. Tickets: \$20 in advance, \$25 at the door. Rockin' early bird special - Buy 7 tickets and get the 8th one free. Must purchase all tickets at the same time (Full payment of \$140), Purchase does not reserve a table, through Feb 28th. For tickets, visit www.The108MusicSeries.com Italian Dinner @ 6pm to 7:30pm or until food runs out - \$10.

SAVE THE DATE - The 108 Music Series Presents King Soul Band (8 Piece Soul/R&B band) Saturday April 28th.

Boys State and Girls State are summer leadership and citizenship programs sponsored by The American Legion and the American Legion Auxiliary for high school juniors headed into their senior year, respectively. If you have a student who might be interested, please email CheverlyAuxiliary@gmail.com.

Second Friday St. Ambrose Men's Club Game Night – December 8, 8:00PM, Dugout

Join the men of the Cheverly American Legion and St. Ambrose Men's club for pool, darts, and cards. Open to all.

Third Friday Ladies' Night - Friday, February 16, 7:30 PM, Dugout

All are welcome. Light refreshments served. Beer, Wine, and special theme drink available for purchase. Remember, Ladies Nights are not for ladies only!

Clean up and Set up the Hall - Cheverly American Legion Hall - Wednesdays 7:30 pm

Members of the American Legion, SAL and ALA get the Legion Hall ready for the weekend events.

Commander's Hours – Dugout Wednesdays from 7:30 to 8:30pm. Questions about your membership, or how to become a member are welcome.

Family Scouting is Here! Both Troop 257 and Pack 257 are able to enroll girls into our scouting program. To accomplish this, there will be an organizational meeting for all who are interested on Saturday February 10, 2018 at 2:00PM at the Cheverly American Legion Post 108. We need to determine whether there is enough interest and if there are enough adult leaders to go forward. All are welcome.

Cheverly American Legion Post 108 Membership

(\$35/year): The Legion is open to men and women who are serving or have served at least one day of active duty in the Armed Forces of the United States during time of war. Find eligibility dates, application form and documentation requirements at http://

<u>CheverlyAmericanLegion.org</u> or contact Joseph Pruden (301) 602-2117.

Next Executive Committee meeting— Tuesday, February 13 and March 13 at 7:30 pm.

Next General Membership Meeting: Monday, March 19 at 7:30 pm.

Cheverly American Legion Auxiliary Membership (\$25/year; Jr. \$5/year): The ALA is open to women veterans and women service members, and to many women whose family member is/was a veteran or service member. If you are interested in joining us or learning about the American Legion Auxiliary, email us at cheverlyauxiliary@gmail.com.

Next Executive Committee Meetings: February 6 at 7PM

Next General Membership Meeting: February 6, 7:30PM Cheverly American Legion Hall

NOTE: The Auxiliary is planning to vote on moving to monthly meetings. Please keep an eye out for an email or letter in the mail.

Sons of the American Legion (SAL) Membership (\$20/year): The SAL is made up of men and boys of all ages whose parents or grandparents served in the United States military and who are eligible for membership in The American Legion. All who would like to know more about the Sons are welcome to attend the general meeting. For meeting date and time or more information, please email at SAL@CheverlyAmericanLegion.com.



Do What You LOVE!

If it's books you LOVE, Cheverly Village members and volunteers are discussing their favorite books every second Wednesday of the month from 2-4 pm in the conference room at Town Hall. Appropriately, this month that falls on February 14th. The book group will discuss *The Immigrants* by Howard Fast for the first hour and will socialize over re-

freshments afterward. If you'd like to get a head start for the March 14th session, read *The Invention of Wings* by Sue Monk Kidd. Let us know if you are interested but not yet a Village member or volunteer.

If what you *really* LOVE is Scrabble or a good board game, "Let the Games Begin!" The first session for 2018 was held January 23, and the Village will continue to host Scrabble and other games regularly in the afternoon at Town Hall. Check the calendar at cheverlyvillage.org for details.

One of my LOVES is volunteering for Cheverly Village. Meeting interesting neighbors, sharing connections across generations, making life easier for someone, giving a neighbor a ride to a medical appointment, being appreciated, or getting extra exercise as I remove snow as a member of the Snow Brigade: these are just some of the things that enrich my life as a volunteer. If you would like to see whether you LOVE being a Cheverly Village volunteer, sign up to participate in the next Volunteer Training Session:

Cheverly Village Volunteer Training Session

Tuesday, February 13, 6:00 to 8:30 pm

Please apply online at cheverlyvillage.org, under "Volunteer." You will be told the location of the training once it is set. Make it a date, bring your sweetheart and get trained together!

If you would LOVE to keep living in your home in Cheverly but are starting to need some extra help and resources, we want you to talk with us! We LOVE to share our LOVE of Cheverly Village.

Happy Valentine's Day!

Please call or write us to find out how to support the Village as a volunteer, a member, or through your one-time or monthly donations: Village@cheverlyvillage.org 240 770 1033 | www.cheverlyvillage.org | 3416 Belleview Ave. We are thankful for every gift—financial, time, and talent!

-- Teresa Williams, for Cheverly Village Board of Directors

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee

February Monthly Meeting Date: Monday, February 5, 2018

Time: 7:30-9:00 p.m.

Location: Large Conference Room, Cheverly Community Center

6401 Forest Road, Cheverly

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly greening efforts and plan next steps and new initiatives. In implementing the Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee is working on projects in education, planning, and research.

All are welcome to join us! Contact sheila.salo@gmail.com for a copy of the meeting agenda.

A Meadow Comes to Cheverly Right of Way

If you see Pepco contractor trucks mowing in the "Wayne Street" right of way, it will be the beginning of a new meadow in Cheverly.

This is the right of way running from near Magruder Spring to Parkway extended, parallel to route 50 and a stretch of Woodworth Trail. It runs along Wayne Street, a paper street.

In the past Pepco has mowed the right of way about every five years, to make sure trees do not interfere with its power lines. Now, with Pepco, the Town of Cheverly, and the Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee working together, Pepco will

now manage the area as a natural habitat -- a meadow, or low-profile shrub/scrub plant community. That should mean no more mowing in the future.

Meadow management of the right-of-way is among the recommendations of the Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan adopted by the Town of Cheverly in 2011.

The first stage of the project, scheduled for about the end of January, will be an initial mowing of existing vegetation to one-foot high. This will be the only part of the project to require vehicles. Any further maintenance will be done on foot.

No mowing will take place on the banks of the step pools created at the outfall near Magruder Spring.

What happens next? Each Spring, probably in May, herbicides will be used selectively to suppress the growth of trees which typically grow tall. Invasive shrubs, such as Autumn Olive, will be removed. Vines growing on power-line poles and

guy wires will be treated. Pepco will do no planting. Invasive herbaceous plants will generally not be treated.

Cody Hesseltine, Pepco arborist, will supervise the operations. For more detail, a map of the project area, and plant inventories, see www.greencheverly.org.

St. Ambrose Presents

Word On Fire's Catholicism Video Series:

For the first time, in breathtaking and high-definition cinematography, the truth, goodness, and beauty of Catholicism are illustrated in a multimedia experience. Journey with Bishop Robert Barron to more than 50 locations throughout 16 countries. Be illuminated by the spiritual and artistic treasures of this global culture that claims more than one billion of the earth's people. Learn what Catholics believe and why. Discover the full meaning of the faith. Learn more about the video series here: http://catholicism.wordonfire.org/. Meetings will begin Thursday Jan 25th at 6:30pm and continue each week for ten weeks. Father Charlie will follow each video with a brief talk & discussion. Refreshments and childcare will be provide. Start the new year with this powerful formation opportunity! All are welcome! More details can be found

at www.sacheverly.org

Spellman PTA Update - February 2018

February Events:

Thursday, February 1, 9:30-10:30: Spellman Tour – If you're interested in seeing our school at work, stop by for a tour during the school day. We will see several classrooms, talk to some awesome students, and have a change for a Q & A with Principal Smith. See you there!

Wednesday, February 13, 6:30-8pm: PTA Meeting – School Beautification Meeting! During this time, we'll roll up our sleeves and get to work, painting murals and decorations in various locations in the schools, hanging flags from all the countries represented at our wonderful school, and more! The meeting will be held at Spellman in the Multi Purpose Room. All are welcome.

Volunteers Needed! Do you have some free time and an interest in supporting our neighborhood public school? There are many ways that you can get involved, including gardening/landscaping, grant writing, and volunteering in the classroom or during lunchtime. If you're interested please contact us at spellmanpta@gmail.com.

Earn \$\$ for Spellman while doing your everyday shopping! It's easy. Online or in stores, you can support Spellman Elementary in these ways: Amazon Smile: Link your Amazon account with Spellman and earn money for the school each time you make a purchase. Visit https://smile.amazon.com. Sign into your Amazon account and search for Spellman PTA. Box Tops for Education: Look for the pink "Box Tops for Education" label on hundreds of participating grocery products, clip them out, and drop them off at the main office at Spellman. The school will receive 10 cents for each Box

Please feel free to contact any of us with questions about Spellman Elementary and PTA activities at spellmanpta@gmail.com. Like us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/ GNSPTA! And follow us on Twitter! @GNSPTA

Top collected!

Leaf Collection -

February 1

Monroe St. 5702-5714 Newton St. 5518-5614 (even) Newton St. 5700-5809 Quincy St. 5543-5545 (odd) 57th Ave. 3501-3507 (odd) 58th Pl. 3600-3605

February 2

57th Ave.2500-2607Carlyle St.5703-5835Crest Ave.2500-2824Dewey St.5800-5841Crest Ave.3000-3215Tremont Ave.2900-3307

February 6

Euclid St. 5700-5735
Forest Rd. 5700-5721
Greenleaf Road 5601-5625
Greenleaf Road 5701-5809 (odd)
Hawthorne St. 5600-5622
56th Pl. 2902-2907

February 8

Benton Rd. 5900-5901
Belleview Ave. 2300-2358 (even)
Belleview Ave. 2301-2351 (odd)
Euclid St. 5901-6012

February 9

 59th Avenue
 2410-2421

 59th Place
 2400-2433

 Valleyway
 2400-2800

February 13

Laurel Avenue 2800-3141 Kilmer St. 6100-6220 62nd Place One Way Alley Landover Rd. 6101-6205 (odd)

END OF 2ND COMPLETE CYCLE OF TOWN

February 15-24 Entire Town

Cheverly Newsletter February 2018



PRSRT STD U.S. POSTAGE PAID HYATTSVILLE MD PERMIT NO. 1563 Cheverly, MD

 Mayor:
 Mike Callahan
 301-772-3197

 Ward 1:
 Laila Riazi
 202-258-6167

 Ward 2:
 Robert Julian Ivey
 301-254-0139

 Ward 3:
 RJ Eldridge
 301-773-7828

 Ward 4:
 Maurielle Stewart
 240-688-0589

 Ward 5:
 Jenny Garcia
 240-604-1081

 Ward 6:
 Elizabeth MacKenzie
 202-744-8913

Email contact links at the website

Town Offices: (Mon-Fri, 9AM-5PM)

 Administration
 301-773-8360

 Police Admin
 301-341-1055

 Police Admin Evening
 301-789-5090

 Code Enforcement
 240-770-7647

 Photo Enforcement
 240-770-7641

 Public Works (M-F: 7:30-4)
 301-773-2666

Maryland Relay 711

FAX 301-773-0173 If you need a Police Officer call: 301-352-1200

WEB SITE: www.cheverly-md.gov

Email "Contact The Town" button at the Website

The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation. If you are a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish to participate in Town activities or programs, please contact the Town Office at 773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at 1-800-735-2258.

POSTAL CUSTOMER CARRIER ROUTE CHEVERLY, MD 20785

Meetings & Events

GOVERNMENT EVENT SCHEDULE

Thurs Feb 08 8:00pm Town Meeting
Mon Feb 19 President Day - Offices Closed
Tues Feb 22 7:30pm Worksession
Tues Feb 27 7:00pm Council Meeting

CHEVERLY WEBSITE cheverly-md.gov

You can easily contact the Mayor & Council through their town email accounts. There are also links at the Mayor & Council pages of the website.

Mayor@cheverly-md.gov councilmemberward1@cheverly-md.gov councilmemberward2@cheverly-md.gov councilmemberward3@cheverly-md.gov councilmemberward4@cheverly-md.gov councilmemberward5@cheverly-md.gov councilmemberward6@cheverly-md.gov

COMMUINTY EVENT SCHEDULE

- Cheverly United Methodist Church: Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper - Feb. 13 @ 5:30 pm
- Cheverly Garden Club: Meeting Feb. 18 @ 7pm
- Cheverly Community Market 2018 Season Dates!
- Progressive Cheverly: Upcoming Forums Feb. 1 @ 7pm
- Woman's Club: Meeting Fed. 12 @ 7pm
- FLBC: Work Party Feb. 24 @ 9am
- Annual Sweetheart Charity Ball Reminder!
- American Legion: 108 Music Series, Man's Club, Ladies' Night, Commander's Hours, & much more!
- Cheverly Village: Do What You LOVE!
- Green Infrastructure: Meeting Feb. 5 @ 7:30pm
- St. Ambrose: Word On Fire's Catholicism Video Series
- Spellman PTA: Meeting Feb. 13 @ 6:30pm